Upcoming Board Meeting

My Mac <bkthiele@comcast.net>

Wed 10/6/2021 3:00 PM

To:Jonathan Light <Jonathan.Light@springfield.k12.or.us>; Naomi Raven <naomi.raven@springfield.k12.or.us>; Todd Mann <todd.mann@springfield.k12.or.us>; Emilio Hernandez <emilio.hernandez@springfield.k12.or.us>; Kelly Mason <kelly.mason@springfield.k12.or.us>;

Cc:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Dear SPS board members,

I am a current SPS employee. I teach Kindergarten at Page and have just started my 24th year being employed by SPS. If you recall, I was the "voice of SPS" this last winter when I was interviewed by the "Good news Guy" about returning to in-person learning. I am now at risk to loose my paid status in SPS due to the vaccine mandate. Dustin Reese accepted my religious exception, however on October 19, I will receive the accommodation of being placed on unpaid leave for the remainder of the 2021-2022 school year.

I was contacting you about a few questions I have regarding the upcoming SPS board meeting to be held on October 11, 2021. In anticipation of a highly attended meeting, I have heard the board meeting is still going to be held in the board room. In order to maintain transparency, it seems essential to hold the meeting in a larger venue so all voices can be heard.

There are several concerns I have regarding the implementation of unpaid leave for over 50 employees which include teachers, educational assistants, bus drivers, cooks, maintenance workers, speech pathologists, occupational therapist and more!

- 1. This will make a current staffing shortage even worse.
- 2. We are going to loose great staff, many who have received very specific training for their current role.
- 3. Unpaid leave, without the option to use our accrued paid leave, is NOT a reasonable accommodation.
- 4. Hiring student teachers from UO by issuing an emergency license should not be an option.
- 5. This decision will have a larger negative impact of those living in poverty.
- 6. Reasonable accommodations, which other districts in the state have implemented would be better for the greater good of SPS. (KN95 masks, weekly testing, etc.)

Thank you for your time, Karri Thiele

SPS Covid Employee Mandate Exceptions

Nathan Bofto <nbofto@gmail.com>

Wed 10/6/2021 4:16 PM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Hello SPS School Board,

My name is Nathan Bofto and I am a PE teacher at Ridgeview Elementary. This is my first year at this school and I am ecstatic that the district has made it a priority to have PE specialists at the elementary level.

When first announced in August, I was a little concerned about what the mandate would mean for me in my situation. I hold a deeply sincere religious belief that prevents me from getting the vaccine. When I saw other districts around the state and within Lane county providing reasonable accommodations and steps for approved exceptions for their staff, I was hopeful and optimistic our district would do the same.

Upon submitting my OHA religious exception form last week, I got a reply within a matter of minutes saying it was approved. I was a little shocked, since I thought it was a more extensive process for review. I also thought that there would be a list of reasonable accommodations that the district has thought out and provided to their staff who qualify and are approved for their exception circumstances.

I was stunned to see the only "accommodation" I was being offered was unpaid leave. The mandate states that employees must provide reasonable accomModations unless it provides an undue hardship. When I asked follow up questions, I was not given any context of HOW I was an undue hardship. In fact, I offered to provide examples of how I am not a hardship or a risk to students based on my circumstances and CDC definitions. I also provided 7-8 different accommodations that were pretty extreme I would agree to in order to prevent contraction and spread. For instance, as a PE teacher I am either outside (weather permitting) for my lessons, or spaced out in the gym. I am never within 6 feet of students for more than a few seconds at a time, unless they have a specific question and I cannot hear them. Our gym is very well ventilated, and I have all my doors open to increase air flow. I see the same kids once every 3 days, so I am not exposed to the same group daily. These are just some examples of how I am NOT an undue hardship, based on the CDC definitions for close contact and potential exposure.

When I offered to provide these examples to the district, it wasn't even acknowledged or discussed. This was not an interactive process in any manner, and there was no dialogue about an appeal process or what else could be provided. Unpaid leave with no access to sick leave, unemployment, or employment as a sub elsewhere is not an accommodation, nor is it reasonable.

Early in the year, my administrator shared with our staff how our superintendent wanted to make it a priority to make SPS THE place to work for educators and a place people were proud to work at. I was devastated and heartbroken to see this is how the district has decided to handle approved exceptions and how they are treating their employees, some of which who have been in the district for decades.

We will potentially lose dozens and dozens of well qualified, educated employees in our district who have given their careers and so much time to this community. There just has to be some middle ground here and something the district could possibly do for approved exceptions other than unpaid leave. I know several in my situation who are willing to go above and beyond with their own accommodations to make sure everyone is safe.

Our students have been through enough these last few years. Just as we are getting back to normal, they are about to have another rug ripped out from underneath them. Unqualified teachers, revolving doors of subs, and expanded class sizes are not the answer both short and long term.

Our employees, our students, and our community deserves better than this. I know the district has to follow the mandate, and I fully understand that. However, having staff members with approved exceptions on alternative accommodations is ALSO in compliance with this. Other bigger districts are providing reasonable accommodations for their employees. Why aren't we? Why aren't we living up to the vision of being a place where people WANT to be at and where there's a culture of trust and transparency?

I am in full support of my fellow staff, families, and community members who have chosen to be vaccinated. But why are staff members like me being punished and being denied income and the ability to provide for our own families just for our sincerely held religious beliefs?

I absolutely love this school and want to be at this district for the long haul. SPS seems like a great district that fosters a family atmosphere. However, it feels as if the district wants nothing to do with me, and has zero interest in trying to work with me, and others in my situation, on this issue. Is this really what is best for kids? Or is this what is best for the decision makers in the district?

I strongly urge you and the rest of the board members to reconsider this stance, and work with staff members in our situation to find alternative ways to be there for our students, and serve our district.

Thank you for your work on this board, and in this community, and also for your time.

Nathan Bofto SPS Employee

Vaccination Mandate

Jeff Cardwell

Fri 10/8/2021 12:34 PM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

Dear Board Members,

My name is Jeff Cardwell and I teach Health at Thurston High School. I also coach wrestling. I was recently granted a religious exception to the Oregon Covid-19 Vaccination Mandate. As part of my exception, I was "accommodated" by being put on unpaid leave for the remainder of the year. I do not believe this accommodation is reasonable! In our MOA, wearing an N-95 mask and/or weekly testing were listed as options. Why can't I do one of those two options?

We are currently experiencing a teacher shortage in Oregon as well as everywhere in our great Country. Is taking 7 teachers away from Thurston High School really the best option? Our students are going to be the ones that suffer!! I am not asking you to change the law, I am asking that you look more closely into reasonable accommodations as provided by Governor Brown's Mandate. Other school districts such as Lowell, Pleasant Hill, Roseburg and Sweet Home are finding ways to keep their teachers/staff and focus on helping our students navigate this pandemic.

I thank you for the hard work that you are performing for Springfield Public Schools. Please consider putting this issue as a point of high importance for your October 11th meeting. Thank you.

Jeff R Cardwell Thurston High School

Please consider this email as confidential...

Honoring Religious Exception with Reasonable Accommodation

nickwing33@gmail.com

Sun 10/10/2021 9:50 PM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Springfield Public Schools Board,

I have continued to hear that Springfield Public Schools is just simply following the state mandate and that nothing can be done in order to prevent a large number of our staff from being placed on unpaid leave. I wanted to make everyone aware that the mandate assumes that staff with valid medical and religious exceptions are able under the law to still work with students. Section 7 (a) states:

- (7) After October 18, 2021:
- (a) School-based program staff and volunteers may not teach, work, provide care, learn, study, assist, observe, or volunteer for a school-based program unless they are fully vaccinated or have provided documentation of a medical or religious exception.

For this reason many other districts in our state have given reasonable accommodations to keep their staff with religious exceptions working with the students they love. I sincerely hope that SPS will change course and save our city and schools from a staffing shortage that will most likely lead to very real consequences for our community. In case you are unaware, we already have a staffing shortage in our schools and are already unable to fill positions. Placing amazing, hard-working staff on unpaid leave will greatly compound the issues that our schools are already facing as we try and return from distance and hybrid learning. This decision will naturally lead to staff burnout and I would expect to lose more staff after this year if we continue in this direction.

Please consider making a change to the current policy by providing a reasonable accommodation that keeps all our staff working with students. Again the mandate is clear that those with medical and religious exceptions are able to work directly with students.

Thank you, Nick Wing

Vaccine Mandate

Greg & Anita < gablackwell@gmail.com>

Sun 10/10/2021 10:31 PM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Springfield School Board Members:

We would like to voice support for the school district employees to make their own choices about the Covid-19 vaccine. Their decision should not affect their ability to work, put pensions at risk, or eligibility to receive unemployment benefits if needed. Employees who have served you faithfully in the past should be respected in their sincerely held convictions and not be fired or put on unpaid leave. To make such an extreme decision based on the "everchanging" data and science of the vaccine's safety, and more recently it's effectiveness, does not seem to be in anybody's best interest. It is our belief that each person needs to mitigate their own risk and follow their own conscience. In September, Jessica Wilson 37 yrs. old of Seattle, went against her personal conviction, and now she leaves behind a husband and children. Consider the fact that someday you also could be given a similar choice regarding something you feel strongly about. We ask that you find a reasonable solution for all employees and the school children.

Respectfully,

Greg & Anita Blackwell Vaccinated residents of Springfield

Public Comment Business Meeting - October 11, 2021

Nathan Bofto <nbofto@gmail.com>

Mon 10/11/2021 8:06 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Hello SPS School Board,

My name is Nathan Bofto and I am a PE teacher at Ridgeview Elementary. This is my first year at this school and I am ecstatic that the district has made it a priority to have PE specialists at the elementary level.

When first announced in August, I was a little concerned about what the mandate would mean for me in my situation. I hold a deeply sincere religious belief that prevents me from getting the vaccine. When I saw other districts around the state and within Lane county providing reasonable accommodations and steps for approved exceptions for their staff, I was hopeful and optimistic our district would do the same.

Upon submitting my OHA religious exception form last week, I got a reply within a matter of minutes saying it was approved. I was a little shocked, since I thought it was a more extensive process for review. I also thought that there would be a list of reasonable accommodations that the district has thought out and provided to their staff who qualify and are approved for their exception circumstances.

I was stunned to see the only "accommodation" I was being offered was unpaid leave. The mandate states that employees must provide reasonable accomModations unless it provides an undue hardship. When I asked follow up questions, I was not given any context of HOW I was an undue hardship. In fact, I offered to provide examples of how I am not a hardship or a risk to students based on my circumstances and CDC definitions. I also provided 7-8 different accommodations that were pretty extreme I would agree to in order to prevent contraction and spread. For instance, as a PE teacher I am either outside (weather permitting) for my lessons, or spaced out in the gym. I am never within 6 feet of students for more than a few seconds at a time, unless they have a specific question and I cannot hear them. Our gym is very well ventilated, and I have all my doors open to increase air flow. I see the same kids once every 3 days, so I am not exposed to the same group daily. These are just some examples of how I am NOT an undue hardship, based on the CDC definitions for close contact and potential exposure.

When I offered to provide these examples to the district, it wasn't even acknowledged or discussed. This was not an interactive process in any manner, and there was no dialogue about an appeal process or what else could be provided. Unpaid leave with no access to sick leave, unemployment, or employment as a sub elsewhere is not an accommodation, nor is it reasonable.

Early in the year, my administrator shared with our staff how our superintendent wanted to make it a priority to make SPS THE place to work for educators and a place people were proud to work at. I was devastated and heartbroken to see this is how the district has decided to handle approved exceptions and how they are treating their employees, some of which who have been in the district for decades.

We will potentially lose dozens and dozens of well qualified, educated employees in our district who have given their careers and so much time to this community. There just has to be some middle ground here and something the district could possibly do for approved exceptions other than unpaid leave. I know several in my situation who are willing to go above and beyond with their own accommodations to make sure everyone is safe.

Our students have been through enough these last few years. Just as we are getting back to normal, they are about to have another rug ripped out from underneath them. Unqualified teachers, revolving doors of subs, and expanded class sizes are not the answer both short and long term.

Our employees, our students, and our community deserves better than this. I know the district has to follow the mandate, and I fully understand that. However, having staff members with approved exceptions on alternative accommodations is ALSO in compliance with this. Other bigger districts are providing reasonable accommodations for their employees. Why aren't we? Why aren't we living up to the vision of being a place where people WANT to be at and where there's a culture of trust and transparency?

I am in full support of my fellow staff, families, and community members who have chosen to be vaccinated. But why are staff members like me being punished and being denied income and the ability to provide for our own families just for our sincerely held religious beliefs?

I absolutely love this school and want to be at this district for the long haul. SPS seems like a great district that fosters a family atmosphere. However, it feels as if the district wants nothing to do with me, and has zero interest in trying to work with me, and others in my situation, on this issue. Is this really what is best for kids? Or is this what is best for the decision makers in the district?

I strongly urge you and the rest of the board members to reconsider this stance, and work with staff members in our situation to find alternative ways to be there for our students, and serve our district.

Thank you for your work on this board, and in this community, and also for your time.

Nathan Bofto SPS Employee

PUBLIC COMMENT BUSINESS MEETING Oct. 11, 2021

Bob & Pam Englund

 bpenglund@q.com>

Mon 10/11/2021 10:27 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Dear Board Members,

I am a VERY concerned (former) parent and now grandparent of school age children. It seems that the Portland and Lake Oswego Schools ARE HONORING Religious exceptions, so I would like an explanation as to WHY you are not?

As noted by the Oregon Health Authority, Chapter 333, Division 19 entitled "Investigation and Control of Diseases: General Powers and Responsibilities: "After October 18, 2021:

b)....The teachers or school staff are fully vaccinated against COVID -19 OR have a documented medical or religious exception."

Apparently you missed the "OR." Please be counted as making the RIGHT and HONORABLE DECISION TONIGHT.

Thank you, Pamela Englund Springfield, Or. 97478

Public Comment Business Meeting-October 11, 2021

NICK WING < nkwing@msn.com>

Mon 10/11/2021 10:31 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Springfield School Board,

I am very concerned about the future of our school district. It seems to be hanging on currently by threads that feel as if though they could be cut at any point. This mandate was left open by the Oregon of Department of Education to the school districts deciding for themselves what they wanted to do with the religious and medical exemptions. It saddens me to think that very talented, veteran teachers and other talented staff will suddenly be on unpaid leave over one vaccine. I thought our district was better than that. I thought we could work together to find a solution for both sides so ultimately the staff isn't thrust into a devastating situation that affects them in every way possible and ultimately also affects the students which they love to teach and serve. This is not working together. This is not valuing every person for where they are at in their religious beliefs and medical reasons. This is kicking them to the curb with no real plan for how to carry on without them and once again the students suffer. We are already coming off a year of distance learning, students need structure and love. They need care and connection. How can they have this if you are unwilling to compromise with their teachers? Everyone suffers, the staff leaving, the staff remaining, the students, the parents, the community. We all are feeling the weight of this, and you have a chance tonight to do something about it. Yes, you are the board and have a say. So please carefully consider your position you were elected for that holds everyone's livelihoods and please make the right decision to let these teachers and other staff stay with masks, with testing. Other districts in our state have allowed them to continue to teach with these precautions. We all can look and see that this is a Springfield decision. So, we come to you asking you do the same as other districts and allow them in the classroom, which mostly consists of unvaccinated students.

Thank you for your time, Kim Wing

Fwd: Public comment for business meeting -- October 11, 2021

SAfER CALC <safer1214@gmail.com>

Mon 10/11/2021 10:50 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

@ 1 attachment

email to school bd.10.11.21.docx;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Dear School Board members,

Good evening. Today is Indigenous People's Day, in the City of Springfield and the State of Oregon. It would be great if the Board acknowledged this day and if it were observed in schools throughout the district. We are on Kalapuya land. Beginning board meetings with a land acknowledgement would be a significant step. I imagine that leadership at the Chiffin Center could help with crafting one that would be appropriate.

Let me call your attention to this recent action by the Oregon Department of Education and specifically to the resolutions section in which the ODE "urgently requests" local districts to clearly communicate their commitments. Will this School Board respond?

The Oregon State Board of Education Resolution Encouraging Support and Solidarity in Support of Students' Identities -- https://www.oregon.gov/ode/about-

us/stateboard/Documents/Resolution%20Encouraging%20Solidarity%20and%20Support%20for%20S tudent%20Identities.pdf?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery

Thank you for your consideration, and for your service to students and community. I look forward to receiving a response.

Sincerely, Marion Malcolm (Member of SAfER Action Team)

Public Comment Business Meeting-October 11, 2021

Halle Wing <hallejwing@gmail.com>

Mon 10/11/2021 11:13 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Hello! I want you to know I am against the mandate that is taking away many teachers and SPS staff. I know that SPS staff who have chosen not to get vaccinated for religious and medical reasons are very devastated and sad that they may lose their jobs. I understand that other school districts are allowing people who are granted religious or medical exceptions to stay and teach which is the whole point of the exception. However, SPS is granting religious and medical exceptions but not letting them teach which is extremely deceiving for everyone. People in charge are saying it is unsafe to have unvaccinated staff working for the district, which makes no sense to me because a majority of the students are unvaccinated, and the science says that the vaccine will only help you with covid. It does not prevent the spread of Covid. This is what the scientist are saying so why must unvaccinated teachers lose their jobs when they choose not to get vaccinated? I acknowledge that the schools are already low on staff and losing more will not help the students which is the last thing I want and I believe our community wants.

-Halle Wing

Public Comment Business Meeting - October 11, 2021

Sammy Alcantar <citywide@calclane.org>

Mon 10/11/2021 11:15 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Good afternoon School Board Members,

My name I Samantha Alcantar and I am a product of the Springfield school district and currently have a brother enrolled in the district. I would first like to start by reminding you all that today is Indigenous People's Day, the Mayor made a proclamation about it last week. I would like to ask what about the district? It is important to acknowledge the land we take space in. A suggestion I have to do so is how about the Board beginning meetings with a land acknowledgment? In addition, I would also like to ask what is the school board's current plan for creating a DEI committee? Have they reached out to community members and groups? What is your plan to ensure you reach BIPOC folks and youth?

Kindly, Samantha

Public Comment Business Meeting - October 11, 2021

Jared Taylor <tasha_jared@hotmail.com>

Mon 10/11/2021 11:23 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Springfield School Board Members -

I, along with many others in this community, are deeply concerned about the stance SPS has taken in response to the mandates regarding unvaccinated employees. Many Oregon school districts (Junction City, Lake Oswego, & Portland Public Schools to name a few), as well as the University of Oregon, have created REASONABLE alternatives for staff whose exemptions have been approved.

On October 18h, we stand to lose a number of fabulous staff across the district. Our administors, teachers, classified staff, and students will suffer if those at the District level and this school board continue down a prideful path. It is not too late for Springfield Public School District #19 to join with other districts in creating REASONABLE alternatives to support its staff.

PLEASE SAVE OUR SCHOOLS. SPS EMPLOYEES DESERVE MORE OPTIONS.

Respectfully,

Tasha Taylor, wife of a dedicated SPS employee and mother of 2 THS students

Public Comment Business Meeting – October 11, 2021

Mike Schellenberg <mancsch@yahoo.com>

Mon 10/11/2021 11:36 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

As a parent of Springfield school district students, I am quite aware that my two cents matters little to the 'powers that be', but I will share my opinion anyway. I am concerned about the decision that was made to place staff on unpaid leave if they requested a health or religious accommodation (both allowed by law) rather than receiving the Covid shot. This may be in the best interest of someone, but it is not in the best interest of the students. According to the Oregon Health Authority, "There is emerging evidence that people infected with the Delta variant have similar viral loads regardless of vaccination status suggesting that even vaccine breakthrough cases may transmit this variant effectively." So if vaccination does not keep a person from getting or spreading Covid, why require all staff to receive it? It especially makes no scientific or medical sense to require anyone who has already had Covid to receive the shot. They already have immunity that is just as good if not better than what the shot provides. When our boys were young, they were not asked or expected to receive the varicella immunization because they had already had chickenpox. Why is this being treated differently? I would not be surprised if those who made this decision feel that they are doing their part to promote the common good, or something like that, but it is not logical or practical. Removing quality staff will be more disruptive to our students than if some of them get sick from an illness that is not a serious problem for those in their age group. Please consider the best interests of the students over being politically correct or bowing to the wishes of those who have their own selfish agendas. True leaders are servants, not tyrants.

Hoping for a quality education for our students, Andrea Schellenberg

Vaccine Mandates

blogforme77 < blogforme77@gmail.com>

Mon 10/11/2021 11:55 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe.

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S9, an AT&T 5G Evolution capable smartphone

Our family, which boasts 5 Thurston Graduates, would like to extend our support to the Springfield School district for their stand in requiring staff to be vaccinated for Covid19. We understand that some staff are choosing to be placed on unpaid leave rather than meet the requirements for employment and that those teachers are encouraging their students to rally for their cause via videos.. We disagree with those teachers and want you, the school district members, to know we support you, not the handful of teachers who have taken that position. Thank you for all you do to keep the kids safe.

Don and Marie Wilson 541 953 0904

Public Comment Business Meeting – October 11, 2021

Steven Thompson <arrow_steven@yahoo.com>

Mon 10/11/2021 11:57 AM

To:public comment <public.comment@springfield.k12.or.us>;

This message is from a non-SPS email address. Please use caution and only click links and attachments if you are sure they are safe. Hello,

I am writing regarding the laying off of several of the best teachers in the district. I have two students at THS, a junior and a Senior. Both of their high school educations have already been massively disrupted by reactions to the Covid scare. While the reaction in the immediate aftermath of the breakout and to some extent the reactions last year were understandable from an abundance of caution standpoint, further disruption this year based on anti-scientific hysteria and government overbearing mandates is ridiculous and dangerous to the futures of this entire cohort of students.

To be clear, there is no scientific reason to mandate vaccinations. Personally, I had two doses of vaccine, but that was to protect me. It does not protect anyone else, and possibly makes me a slightly more dangerous potential carrier to everyone else than a non-vaccinated person is. The closest thing to a natural experiment regarding vaccination and prevention of the disease seems to be the national data from Israel. From their data, a vaccinated person is 4.2 times less likely to be hospitalized than a non-vaccinated person, but a person with natural immunity is at least 13 times less likely to need to be hospitalized than a vaccinated person, and there are theoretical but unconfirmed reasons to suspect that vaccination after acquiring natural immunity may be less than harmless.

This attempt by government officials to force the teacher layoffs, is definitely not supported by science and appears to be mostly an exercise in tantrum throwing because reasonable people refuse to be bullied by their heavy handed pontifications and power grabs. Please, do not support these tantrums; please do not lay off some of our best teachers, please do not participate in the further degradation to my children's educations.

Sincerely, Steven Thompson BS Aerospace Engineering (yeah, I can read scientific data!)